


President Ross Jones

Greetings All,

Finally, a forecast with temperatures above freezing, it has been awhile. It seems like
we fight the weather here in SD about 9 months a year.

It seems like the weather turned bad on us about the time of our annual Chili
Oyster feed for the legislators. Despite the sub-zero weather we did not have too
bad of a turn out for the Chili/Oyster feed and from what | heard, some of the
people had good discussions with them. This was somewhat of a quiet year for us
regarding the legislative session as we did not really have much for real issues to
deal with.

We had good, productive committee meetings on Wednesday afternoon discussing
Workforce, the direction of the Association, PAC, Membership and Legislative
discussions. On Thursday morning Governor Noem stopped by the Board Meeting
and spoke to us for about a half-hour and answered questions from committee
chairs and it seems that she is very willing to listen to our concerns, as well as
wanting to work with us in the future.

On Sunday February 17, | arrived in Las Vegas for the 75th annual IBS show. It was a
great show and | attended various Caucuses, PAC and Board Meetings that had a lot
of information to digest in a short period of time. It was encouraging to see IBS back
where it was prior to the 2008 recession with approximately 1 million sqft of booth
space when combined with KBIS and over a 100,000 attendees.

Membership is what drives our organization. NAHB membership had a net gain of
about 3,000 new members last year while the SDHBA had a net gain of 45 members
for about a 2 %2% growth. | challenge all of you to look at your subcontractors,
suppliers and people that you do business with to see if they are a member, and if
not, see what you can do to get them to join the Home Builders Association.

It's looking to be a busy year here in the Black Hills and I'm sure it is the same
across the state, if we can just get the weather to cooperate so that we can get the
projects going. | look forward to seeing you all at our next meeting on May 1&2 in
Pierre.

Regards,

Ross Jones
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Continued

One of the new features on the show floor was the Safety Zone that features all things
about worker and jobsite safety. From first aid kits to fall protection, companies across
the country are focused on everyone going home in one piece every night. Some of
those products are featured and can be found on NAHB’s website along with entire
sections on everything from ladder safety to writing your own company safety program.
It's worth a look to see if you can keep your people working safely on the job and maybe
save you on your insurance premiums.

Some other random information and other observations:

Membership has shown a small increase and growth for the first time in many years. We
brought in a lot of new members, but unfortunately lost almost as many. 2019 brings a
new emphasis on recruiting AND retaining our current members. Congress has shown
some interest in housing finance reform and has engaged NAHB for advice and support,
but with the current state of Congress it appears it won’'t move very fast. Other possibly
disturbing news, FEMA is attempting to get code writers and code officials to tie new
building codes to premiums of National Flood Insurance Programs. Their reasoning
is that if areas hit almost yearly by catastrophic damage (coastal areas and hurricane
prone areas) are forced to upgrade all housing during ANY remodeling or upgrades to a
new higher standard so that the government funds paid to those areas can be
decreased and save money. They also seek to limit the money people can spend to
improve ANY home, and make storm prevention work done before any cosmetic or
other improvements can be done. Builders in those areas that do primarily remodeling
are talking about what can be done about new regulations before they steamroll their
markets. Why do SD builders care about this? The rewrite of the International Building
Code to include these provisions will affect the entire country with cost increases and
availability and cost of flood insurance; for those who need it. Watch for much more on
this issue. In closing | would like to thank the state association for allowing me to watch
over our issues and concerns on the national level and | am available to help with your
local issues or challenges if | can. If | don't know the answers, | can put you in touch with
our national staff who specialize in your area of concern. Until next time

Thank you;
Duane Bickett



















































